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October 16,

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
Attn: Debra Howland, Executive Director
21 South Fruit Street
Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: Request for waiver of N.H. Code Admin Rules Puc 303.02 for Central Square Ter

Dear Ms. Howland,

Keene Housing (KH) is requesting a waiver of N.H. Code Admin Rules Puc 303.02
t master metering rule) to allow for consolidating meters at the Central Square Terrace
property located at 5 Central Square, Keene, New Hampshire. The consolidation of
meters is being integrated into the work planned for a major renovation to the properiy,
the cost of which far exceeds 50 percent of the value of the building. Central Square
Terrace is an affordable housing property that is designated for elderly and disabled
residents.

On February 7, 201 8, Keene Housing (KH) filed a request for a waiver for four
properties managed by KH, consisting of 20 buildings, with a total of 1 89 apartments
(248 electric utility accounts in total).

On July 1 7, 201 8, PUC staff issued an inter-department communication wherein it stated
that “based on Staff’s analysis regarding the historical language of the rule, and the
historical policies and practices of New Hampshire’s electric utilities, including Public
Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy (Eversource, the
Company or PSNH), Staff recommends that KH’s request for a waiver of Puc 303.02
be denied.”

The main argument against approval of the waiver included that there is no precedent for
approving a waiver of the master metering rule involving the consolidation of two or
more existing residential meters within a facility to master meters absent concurrent
substantial renovations to the building in question.

Reviewing Puc 303.02(c)fl) and (c)(2) from the October 21 , 1 997 version of the rule, it
appeared to Staff that master metering would be considered only for new construction or
for renovations that exceed 50 percent of the value of the building.

PUC staff concluded that it “recommends that if KH undertakes substantial renovations to
one or more of its facilities (in which the cost of renovation exceeds 50 percent of the
value of the building) in the future, and KH files a request for a waiver of the master












